
COUNTY  OF   MONMOUTH 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE 

MONMOUTH COUNTY SOLID WASTE PLAN 
 

In accordance with the requirements of the New Jersey Solid Waste Management Act (N.J.S.A. 13:1E-1 et 
seq.), the Monmouth County Board of Chosen Freeholders will be holding a public hearing on Tuesday, 
November 21, 2017 at 1:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, at the Monmouth 
County Hall of Records, Freeholders Meeting Room, second floor, One East Main Street, in Freehold, 
New Jersey. 
 
The purpose of this hearing is to hear persons interested in, or who would be affected by, a proposed 
amendment (Amendment 2017-05) to the Monmouth County Solid Waste Management Plan entitled 
“Increase in Volume of Class ‘A’ Materials at Mazza Recycling Services, Ltd., 3230 Shafto Road (lot 
26.01, Block 145) in Tinton Falls,” which would allow the expansion of Mazza Recycling Services, Ltd. 
to accept 300 tons per day of Class “A” materials (including cans, bottles, and fiber), which will be an 
increase from the present 110 tons per day, that is currently permitted in the Monmouth County Solid 
Waste Management Plan. The Mazza facility comprises 52.05 acres of land at the above listed address.  
The facilities include a Class “B” recycling facility and a solid waste transfer station, in addition to this 
Class “A” material facility (transfer area).  No Class “A” materials are or will be processed onsite, as they 
are transferred to another facility out of the area for processing.  The hours by which the Mazza Recycling 
Services, Ltd. facility is allowed to accept materials is from 6:00 am to 5:00 pm Monday through Friday 
and from 6:00 am to 1:00 pm on Saturdays (from May 1st through September 15th) and 7:00 am to 4:00 pm 
Monday through Friday and on Saturdays from 7:00 am to 1:00 pm (from September 16 through April 
30).  Any person may appear at this hearing in person, or by agent, or by attorney.  As part of this 
amendment, Mazza Recycling Services, Ltd. will be entering into a developer’s agreement with 
Monmouth County to properly signalize the intersection of the “Mazza Driveway” and Shafto Road 
(County Highway 547).   
 
A summary of this proposed amendment has been distributed to each municipality in Monmouth County 
via electronic mail, and has also been distributed to each branch of the Monmouth County Library System.  
Copies are additionally available upon request to the Monmouth County Solid Waste Coordinator at the 
Monmouth County Reclamation Center.  Any written comments should be directed to the Solid Waste 
Coordinator, c/o Monmouth County Reclamation Center, 6000 Asbury Avenue, Tinton Falls, New Jersey, 
07753.  Comments received on or before November 21, 2017 will be appended to the official Public 
Hearing Transcript that will be sent to the NJDEP Commissioner.  Questions regarding this amendment or 
hearing may be directed to the Monmouth County Solid Waste Coordinator by phone at 732-683-8686 
ext. 8961 or by email at stuart.newman@co.monmouth.nj.us. 
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